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July 23, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

This letter transmits an ordinance proposing an amendment to K.C.C. 9.14.070, which would revise the sunset date for the Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee.  
Groundwater is an extremely valuable natural resource for the people and ecosystems.  In King County, groundwater is used as the potable water supply by 30 percent of the population.  On Vashon-Maury Island, groundwater supplies approximately 71 percent of the potable water and the balance of potable water comes from springs and streams.  Groundwater is critical to the base flows of springs and streams on the island, as well as contributing to natural flow regimes of the surface and marine waters.  The island has been designated as a Sole Source Aquifer by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency because there are no reasonably available alternative sources of drinking water which could replace the aquifer system, should it become contaminated.  This legislation will enhance the county’s ability to protect the quality and sustain the quantity of groundwater resources on Vashon-Maury Island.

For many years, groundwater protection and related groundwater management activities have been an important part of King County's public health and environmental stewardship responsibilities on the island.  Protecting the quality and quantity of groundwater is essential to ensuring the long-term safety and reliability of rural water supplies on Vashon-Maury Island.  The protection of island groundwater is central to King County's commitment to protecting the health and safety of the island's residents, and to protecting the ecosystem benefits of the island’s natural environment.  
Extension of Sunset Date for the Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee

In 2001, the King County Council passed Ordinance 14214 which established the King County Groundwater Protection Committee for Vashon-Maury Island.  In 2002, membership was appointed and confirmed for the committee which has been meeting routinely since its appointment.  In 2005, the council passed Ordinance 15082 which extended the county groundwater protection committee through 2009.  The primary focus of the committee has been implementation of its groundwater management plan and watershed plan.  The committee has provided valuable feedback and suggestions to the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) and others in the implementation of their groundwater management and watershed plans.

Ordinance 14214 was codified as K.C.C. 9.14.  Currently K.C.C. 9.14.070 states that the committee will sunset as of December 31, 2009.  The committee has considered the option of concluding its business by this date, and unanimously has requested that the sunset date be extended.  The committee would like to continue its operations and believes it plays an essential role in reviewing and guiding the implementation of the groundwater management plan, the watershed plan and in sustaining island water resources.  In K.C.C. 9.14.100, the groundwater protection committee is named as an advisory entity that will track and advise the work performed on these efforts.  If the committee extension is approved, DNRP is prepared to staff the committee per the terms of K.C.C. 9.14.

If you have any questions regarding this legislation please feel free to contact Laurence Stockton, Manager of the Groundwater Protection Program in the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-1910.
I recommend that the council approve this ordinance.

Sincerely,
Kurt Triplett 
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB


Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)
Mark Isaacson, Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), DNRP

Larry Stockton, Groundwater Protection Program Manager, WLRD, DNRP
